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ZAMBIAS’ STATEMENT DURING THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW OF BURUNDI
18TH JANUARY,2018

Mr.  President,

Zambia welcomes the delegation of Burundi to the Third UPR cycle and thank them for the comprehensive report and update just been provided. 

We commend Burundi for the strides she has made in promoting and protecting human rights of its citizens. We applaud Burundi for having received 174 recommendations out of which 146 had been accepted by the Government during the last cycle. However, we are concerned about the number of women detained with infants and young children and the lack of any social care and protection measures for the children of detained women who were separated from their mothers. 
RECOMMENDATIONS

Zambia recommends to Burundi the following:
· To take legislative measures to put an end to corporal punishment in all settings;
· To conduct effective investigations into all allegations of acts of torture, inhuman and degrading treatment in its detention centres;
· To respond positively to requests for visits by UN Special Rapporteurs, including the Special Rapporteur on torture and other cruel, inhuman or degrading treatment or punishment, the Special Rapporteur on the promotion and protection of the right to freedom of opinion and expression and on the situation of human rights in Burundi.
Finally, we wish Burundi success as they implement the recommendations they have just received.

I thank you.

